
REGULAR WORK SESSION 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 21, 2017 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 The Regular Work Session of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

   Councilman David Acosta 

   Councilwoman Angela Calakos 

Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

Councilman Albert Vargas 

President Paul F. Spinelli 

  

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

    Robert E. Dickenson, Jr., Assistant Business Administrator 

    Susan Baldosaro, Chief Finance Officer 

 

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 28, 2016 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

  

 There was no public comment. 

  

 The Municipal Clerk reviewed the agenda. 

 

 Regarding Ordinance No. 2017-17, President Spinelli suggested that to avoid litigation, we should 

consider indicating that this position is intended for a retire police officer.  Assistant Administrator Dickenson 

explained that we are using State civil service job descriptions, which do not make that distinction. 

 

 President Spinelli stated that consideration should be given to utilizing the former County Vo-Tech 

center as the County homeless shelter.  More discussion and information will be needed on this matter. 

 

 Councilwoman Calakos announced that she would be meeting with the VDID tomorrow. 

 

 Councilman Franceschini reported that he has a meeting next week with Emergency Management, to 

include discussion about the smoke detector fire campaign. 

 

 President Spinelli announced that the UEZ board meets next week. 

 

 CFO Susan Baldosaro stated that budget hearings started this week for the CY2017 municipal budget. 

 

 Council members were issued new tablet personal computers today.  They are permitted to take them 

home. 

 

The President entertained a motion by Councilwoman Calakos, and seconded by Councilman Vargas, to 

adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS: Councilman Acosta 

      Councilwoman Calakos 

      Councilman Franceschini 

      Councilman Vargas 

       President Spinelli 

 

 

 

 

 

             

ATTEST:        Paul F. Spinelli 

                President of Council 

 

 

 

 

 

       

  Keith Petrosky, RMC 

     Municipal Clerk 


